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PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY 

GOVERNMENT 
OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 

 

September 16, 2022 

 

The Honorable Calvin S. Hawkins 

Chair 

Prince George’s County Council 

Wayne K. Curry Administration Building 

1301 McCormick Drive 

Largo, Maryland 20774 

 

Dear Chair Hawkins: 

 

Enclosed for the County Council’s consideration is a resolution regarding the Local Impact 

Grant (LIG) Funds Multiyear Plan.  Pursuant to CB-88-2015, subsequent to the local development 

council’s review, comment and recommendations on the multiyear plan, the County Executive 

shall transmit the multiyear plan to the County Council for review and approval by resolution.  The 

local development council transmitted their comments and recommendation regarding the plan on 

August 22, 2022; therefore, the plan requires final approval by the County Council. 

 

The enclosed plan specifies the use of LIG funds from Fiscal Years 2023 – 2025.  The plan 

is consistent with the uses outlined in State Government Article, Section 9-1A-31 by which the 

LIG funds “shall be used for improvements in the communities in immediate proximity of the 

video lottery facilities and may be used for the following purposes - infrastructure improvements, 

facilities, public safety, sanitation, economic and community development, including housing and 

other public services and improvements.”  Additionally, the FY 2023 components of the plan were 

included in the FY 2023 Approved Budget enacted by the County Council on June 1, 2022.   

 

The County Council’s favorable consideration of this legislation is requested.  If you have 

any questions, please contact my office or Stanley A. Earley, Director, Office of Management and 

Budget, at (301) 952-3300. 

 

       Sincerely, 

 

 

 

       Angela D. Alsobrooks 

       County Executive 
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